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MARCARKT C U L B E R T S O N 

Permatex-covered 
lawn umbrella and 
glider by Troy 
Sunshade Company. 

\ 

Front porch glider with mosquito 
netting, Magnolia Grove 
subdivision, Houston, Texas. 

PORCH swings arc pleasant, 
and rocking chairs arc relax-
ing, but for me the pinnacle 
of porch seating is the 

cushioned glider of the 1930s, I encoun-
tered the perfect glider on the cool brick 
floor of a screened room, referred to as 
"the breczeway," attached to my grandpar-
ents' house in the country outside of 
Waxahachie. The breezeway was oriented 
to the prevailing wind and was bordered 
on two sides by a trellised walkway covered 
with honeysuckle, which made it the 
coolest space in the whole countryside. 
However, at the height of a Texas summer, 
before air conditioners became common in 
rural areas, even the coolest space was nor 
exactly comfortable unless you were 
reclining on a cushioned glider. The slight-
est push of your big toe could produce 
both a breeze and the blessed, smooth, 
gliding motion that gave this inspired but 
unassuming piece of furniture its name. 

For those familiar with this term only in 
reference to a kind of aircraft, a glider 
is a porch seat suspended from an under-
frame by means of short chains or metal 
straps that allow it to swing smoothly back 
and forth. It should not be confused with 
a porch swing, which is suspended from 
the ceiling. I'orch swings came into use 
long before gliders, as did cushioned or 
padded variants that were relerred to as 
"hammocks." However, these were sus-
pended from the ceiling and consequently 
could not be moved easily, used in a 
garden or terrace setting, or adapted to 
grouped seating for outdoor socializing. 
Gliders can do all these things and at the 
same time allow a gentle movement that 
neither disturbs social conversation nor 
induces motion sickness. 

I lie desire for both movement and com-
fort in a free-standing, movable piece of 
outdoor furniture that culminated in the 
invention of the glider produced a host of 
other delightful, i f not totally successful, 
creations. Among them were the "Comfort 
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Swing Chair" advertised in the Ladies Home 
Journal in I 898, and many variation;, on 
;i c ushinncd couch suspended from an 
overframe similar to the frame of a small 
swing set. The swinging couches bore a 
variety of names. An article in the May 
1915 issue o f Gustav Stickler's Craftsman 
presented one model as a "swinging ham-
mock," another as a "swinging davenport," 
and .1 third .is .1 "hammock with canvas-
covered sea-grass mattress." A "bassinet 
hammock" was also pictured that would 
allow babies to enjoy the same outdoor 
swinging sensation as adults. The swinging 
conches were no doubt very pleasant, but 
the supporting framework was large and 
could nor blend readily with other porch or 
sun room furniture. 

In 1925 the Troy Sunshade Company 
advertised its new "flote-divan" as a "com-
fort idea never before applied to indoor 
furniture - a davenport with motion." The 
rocking mechanism, which utilized a 
curved-track base, was different from the 
suspension frames eventually used in 
gliders, but the result must have been the 
same. The advertisements promised a 
"silent floating effect," but the flote-divan 
nevertheless floated into obscurity as the 
glider gained popularity. 

Early versions of gliders had begun to 
appear in the U.S. Patent (iazettehy 1917. 
These proto-gliders were listed under such 
names as "couch-hammock," "hammock," 
"swinging davenport," "porch davenport," 
and, in the best Patent Office descriptive 
nomenclature, "article of furniture." The 
pioneering manufacturers involved in these 
early patents included the National Spring 
Bed, Rome Metallic Bedstead, Knglander 
Spring Bed, and Enterprise Bed companies. 

The use of the term "glider" for this new 
type of seating furniture first appeared 
around 1930. Cither forms of the verb 
glide, which does perfectly describe the 
distinctive smooth, swinging motion of a 
glider, can be found several years earlier. 

A glider presented in a 1925 patent was 
called a "glide hammock"; another, 
featured in a 1929 Rome furniture cata-
logue, was listed as a "gliding davenport"; 
and Holland's Magazine pictured one in 
1930 that it described as a "gliding swing." 
I lowever, "glider" is used in a 1930 patent 
Uld a 1930 advertisement in House and 
Garden. The encyclopedic 1931 Sears 
catalogue presented three models of the 
new form of seating, all labeled as "glid-
ers." Further evidence of the term's 
acceptance can be found in periodicals and 
newspapers of the 1930s and its appear-
ance in the 1939 edition of Webster's 
dictionary. 

Since they were made by bed and mattress 
manufacturers, it is not surprising that the 
early cushioned gliders were so comfort-
able. They had coil springs beneath and 
sometimes in the cushions, and many 
models could be opened to make double 
beds for summer sleeping. I hese gliders 
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Upholstered roof-top glider modeled by 
George (left) and Ira Gershwin. 

Jerome T. Atkinson, "swinging 
davenport," 1925. 

were heavy-duty pieces of furniture 
designed for serious, extensive outdoor 
living. My uncle read Cone With the Wind 
on my grandparents' glider during the 
summer of 1938, a feal that would be 
inconceivable on a wooden porch swing or 
the later cushionless wood or metal gliders. 

In spite o f its outstanding features, the 
cushioned glider of the 1930s is a rarity 
today. Variations continued to be available-
through ihe Sears catalogue unti l 1964, 
but the frames of the postwar models were 
more often aluminum than sturdy steel. 
Changing American ways of life no longer 
accommodated or demanded the particular 
features of the cushioned glider. Mainte-
nance had always been a problem. Cush-
ions mildewed; springs rusted. Television 
began to lure more and more people-
inside, oft their porches, as did the chill ing 
novelty of air conditioning. Gliders arc-
still manufactured and sold today, but they 
are wooden, metal, or plastic and lack 
cushions. Wooden gliders first appeared in 
the Scars catalogue in 1937, and all-metal 
cushionless gliders appeared in 1942. 
I hough thev lack the comfort of cushions 
and springs, both types are still serviceable 
for short periods of time. Aesthetically, the 
advent of the all-metal glider provided 
bade and seat surfaces ideal for an astound-
ing variety of punched and molded pat-
terns - stars, baskcrweaves, rosettes, and 

French edition of "resilient tempered steel finished in rustproof lacquer of any 
desired color." 

bull's-eyes. The perforations in the patterns 
helped to keep the metal surfaces from 
becoming too hot and sticky; in the words 
of the spring 1954 Sears catalogue, they 
permitted the "circulation of cool, refresh-
ing, balmy breezes." 

Today, wooden gliders can be purchased 
at discount stores, lumber yards, and, 
of course, Sears. Custom models are pro-
duced by craftsmen, including the Houston 
firm Just-a-Swingen. Astute homeowners 
are searching out old gliders at garage sales 
and refurbishing them as part of the neo-
down-to-earth revival. Although they have 
at times been considered a middle- or 
lower-middle-class phenomenon, gliders 
transcended all social and aesthetic bound-

aries. In the 1930s, Country Life in America 
featured wonderfully designed models; 
during the same period, George and Ira 
(iershwin, at the height of their success, 
were caught by the camera in front of a 
classic cushioned glider. Gliders reached the 
pinnacle of architectural endorsement when 
frank Lloyd Wright acquired two for the 
terraces of Taliescn West. 

Just about any glider can be wonderful, 
and I have tested many myself. But this 
summer 1 revisited the glider of my youth 
in its new home in San Antonio, and it is 
still the paragon of gliders - porch perfec-
tion personified. • 
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Garden room from sunset terrace, Taliesen West, Frank Lloyd Wright, 1 9 4 1 . 


